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January 21, 2020 

Peer Review Committee of the  
Texas Society of CPAs 

Ladies and Gentlemen: 

This letter represents our response to the report issued in connection with the peer review of the 
firm’s system of quality control for the accounting and auditing practice in effect for the year ended 
June 30, 2019. The remedial actions discussed in this letter will be monitored to ensure that they 
are effectively implemented as part of our system of quality control. 

The delinquent contribution had already been reported and corrective earnings had been remitted 
by the plan; however, the firm will provide training to staff to develop a methodology to determine 
the appropriate timing of participant contributions for each plan audit and report any contribution 
that is deemed late.  

The firm opened each audit file and added the required documentation. Specifically, 1) we selected 
a sample of investment sales and purchases and agreed the purchase price or sale to yahoo finance 
price for verification. 2) In this case the firms workpaper included participant demographic 
information and a listing of eligibility criteria under the plan document, we failed to clearly indicate 
that this information was confirmed with personnel file. An addendum memo to the file was added 
to clarify the procedures performed. 3) Since we retained the EFT requests or distribution checks 
for distributions during the audit for this engagement, we opened the file and agreed it to the 
distributions selected for testing.  

Finally, the firm will conduct a training session for all professional staff and review with them the 
documentation requirements in the firm's quality control policies and procedures.  In this training 
session, we will specifically discuss the documentation matters noted in the peer review and 
emphasize what we should have done differently in each documentation matter.  Brigid Cook, 
quality control partner, will be responsible for the implementation of these procedures and the 
training session. 

We believe these actions are responsive to the findings of the review. 




